

Fairfax County Public Schools

571.423.1075 www.fcps.edu

Ilryong Moon Chairman Member At Large

Pat Hynes Vice Chairman Hunter Mill District

Tamara Derenak Kaufax Lee District

Sandra S. Evans Mason District

Ryan L. McElveen Member At Large

Megan O. McLaughlin Braddock District

Patricia S. Reed Providence District

Elizabeth L. Schultz Springfield District

Kathy L. Smith Sully District

Daniel G. Storck Mount Vernon District

Jane K. Strauss Dranesville District

Theodore J. Velkoff Member At Large

Jack D. Dale Superintendent

Student Representative Lucy A. Gunter

## THE FAIRFAX COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD

8115 GATEHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 5400, FALLS CHURCH, VA 22042

March 9, 2013

Dar Al Hijrah Islamic Center 3159 Row Street Falls Church, VA 22044

Dear Friends,

Congratulations to the Dar Al-Hijrah Islamic Center on the occasion of its 30<sup>th</sup> anniversary!

I write this letter with gratitude for the many services that Dar Al-Hijrah Islamic Center provides to the Mason District community. During the past 30 years, Dar Al-Hijrah has always been there as both a place of worship and as a community leader, contributing tirelessly to the well-being of families and children throughout our area and extending the hand of friendship and support to those of all faiths.

As the Fairfax County School Board member for Mason District, I commend you for your educational outreach. Your interfaith activities have helped to promote cooperation, tolerance, and mutual understanding throughout our multicultural community. While I regret I won't be able to join your celebration this year, I send greetings and congratulations to all in attendance and look forward to continuing to work with you for many years to come.

Sincerely,

Sandy Evans Mason District

andy Evans

SSE/kp